CONFIDENTIAL

Whites Point Quarry and Marine Terminal Project

Joint Review Panel
WWW.Wpg-jointreview.ca

May 11, 2007

Hugh Gillis

Planning Secretariat

Planning and Administration Section

Nova Scotia Department of Natural Resources
1701 Hollis Street, 3rd Floor

Halifax, NS B3J 2T9

Dear Mr. Gillis:

On November 5, 2004, the federal Minister of the Environment and the Nova
Scotia Minister of Environment and Labour established the Joint Review
Panel for the environmental assessment of the Whites Point Quarry and
Marine Terminal Project.

The Panel believes that participation by federal and provincial departments
and agencies in the environmental assessment is required to ensure that we
collect all necessary information prior to submitting our report to both levels
of government. The Panel will be holding public hearings in Digby, Nova
Scotia commencing on June 16, 2007.

Accordingly, we request that representatives from Nova Scotia Department
of Natural Resources appear on Tuesday, June 19 to give a presentation and
be prepared to answer questions from the Panel and the hearing
participants. The Panel would like the department to
e present its views on environmental effects associated with the project,
with specific reference to rare and potentially at risk terrestrial species
known to exist at the proposed quarry site
e provide expertise in forestry and forest ecology to evaluate proposed
buffer zones and reclamation plans
e address the issue of alternative quarry sites on the North Mountain
e provide expertise on potential alternate aggregate sites along the
Nova Scotia coastline
e address the issue of resource royalties or fees
e provide any other information that relates to the Panel's mandate in
assessing the effects of the proposed project
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A representative of your department is asked to contact Helen MacPhail at
424-3960 to schedule an appearance on June 19, 2007.

Yours sincerely,

Robert Fournier, Chair

c.c. Tom Lamb, Mineral Resource Branch
Gerry Jourdrey, Western Region
Barry Sabean, Wildlife Division
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